
SCG Minutes 
January19, 2023 
Room 203 Saco Community Center 
 
(1) Attending: Peg, Heather, Walter, Bruce, Karen, Joel, John 
 
(2) Peg read November 2022 minutes. Bruce Moved to accept. John seconded. 
Passed. 
 
(3) Peg spoke on and decluttered Old Business 
 
● The Year end Survey got 36 renters to respond, which is excellent. Karen went 
through each question and comment. Results are available to view by anyone 
interested. 
● Peg read the 2 Year Budget. Joel stated the city account balance is $3083.00 and the 
Clynk account balance is $286.41. 
● Peg reviewed the Gardener Volunteer process and expectations. Going foward the 
phrase "Volunteer" will be replaced with "Service". 
● We will not continue to pursue the purchase of a Chopper, and will instead purchase 
5-6 hand choppers and lopper. This decision also created discussion of building a 
Chopping Station and Weed Seed Education. We will have each tool resharpened at 
$5/ea. before the start of the 2023 Garden Season.  
● The Mentor Program is fully approved and is in need of a Mentor Manager. 
Discussion was made of combining that service Position with the Service Coordinator, 
which at that moment was being shared between all that attend the SCG Meetings. 
Heather volunteered to be the Service Coordinator going forward. Peg Moved to 
Accept. Bruce Seconded. Passed. 
 
(4) Peg opened the floor for New/Other Business. 
 
● We will move the bulletin board and/or get a white board for the shed to help with 
communication. 
● Peg will be speaking to Linda about the Nominating Committee. Current Roles that 
are open for nomination are Chair, Vice Chair, Communication Secretary, Recording 
Secretary, Treasurer and Member At Large. 
 
(5) Official Meeting Adjourned. Next meeting will be February 16th, 2023 at 6:30.  
 
ANNUAL Saco Community Garden meeting is March 16th, 2023 6PM at Koi Restaurant 
11 Elm Street Biddeford, Maine. 
 
Minutes taken by Heather 
 


